
Governor’s Task Force on Broadband
Tuesday, September 24, 2024
10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.
 
Gardonville Cooperative Telephone Association 
800 Central Ave N, Brandon, MN 56315

Task Force Members in Attendance in Person: Chair Teddy Bekele; Brian Hood; Marc Johnson; David Wolf 

Task Force Members in Attendance Virtually: Ini Augustine; Bruce Crane; Steve Fenske; Gail Hedstrom; Adam Hutchens; Daniel Lightfoot; Briana Mumme; Melissa Wolf

Task Force members Absent: Paul McDonald; Phil Stalboerger; John Twiest

Others in Attendance in Person: Casey Sorenson; Susan Miller; Steve Pontius; Ron Mandelbaum; Senator Aric Putnam; Bree Maki; Diane Wells; Anna Norcutt Preuss; Samantha Ernst; Benjamin Vargas; Carol Boyssut; Ace Wesselmann

Others in Attendance Virtually: Megan Moudry; Mika Baer; Steven Kraus; Dennis Rice; Michael Wimmer; Ann Treacy; Michelle Rebholz; Tom Karst; Karrie Jansen; Carolyn Deters; Deven Bowdry; Angie Dickison; Todd Kruse; Mouhari Mouhamed; Simon Thorne; Orion DiFranco; Sen. Torrey Westrom; Owen Neubauer 


I. Welcome + approval of minutes from August 19th Task Force meeting
Chair Bekele called the meeting to order, roll call was taken, and an overview of the agenda provided. Meeting minutes were approved from the August 19th Task Force meeting. 

II. Introduction to Gardonville Coop Telephone Association 
Dave Wolf, CEO, Gardonville Coop Telephone Association provided a welcome and overview of work in the region, issues around security with data centers, and challenges of the work deploying broadband in rural Minnesota. There were questions from Task Force members and attendees on operations of the data center and online traffic. 

III. Introduction from Senator Putnam 
Senator Aric Putnam, Chair Agriculture, Broadband, and Rural Development, provide an overview on work, processes, and priorities for broadband. Chair Bekele commented on reconnecting with Senator Putnam on the Task Force’s end of year annual report, and meeting again before session starts. Questions from Task Force members included jurisdiction and policy clarifications; questions on how the Task Force can provide support and assistance for the Senator’s work; and comments between the connections with the dairy industry and broadband. Senator Torrey Westrom was in virtual attendance asked a question around work the Line Extension program has done around broadband access and a request to connect with the senator’s office to provide resources on how constituents can access Line Extension.

IV. Sub-Group progress share out + updates
Affordability & Digital Equity shared updates on their work discussing and understanding the impacts of the loss of the Affordable Care Program (ACP) as well as clarity around the processes and transparency in getting licenses to do broadband work; Economic Opportunity & Workforce discussed their work collecting data and understanding the background of the economic impact of broadband in the state; Mapping, Funding, & Policy discussed their work around looking at current state speed goals, broadband program funding, and focus on policy versus funding. 

V. PC’s for People
Casey Sorenson, CEO, PCs for People and Susan Miller, National Manager – New Markets, PCs for People provided background on their work around sustainable digital equity. PC’s for People is a nonprofit that provides computers, low cost internet and computer repair to low income families. PC’s for People funds their mission by providing secure, responsible electronics recycling as a free service for businesses and use the proceeds and equipment to provide the life changing benefit of digital access. Information was provided on the impact across Minnesota in distribution of computers and internet. Questions were asked on the cost of devices and connectivity; and funding for continuing their work.

VI. HealtheMed
Steve Pontius, CEO, HealtheMed (formerly founder of MinuteClinic) and Ron Mandelbaum, Executive Vice President & Co-Founder, presented on HealtheMed, a mission driven, and innovative tele-health provider dedicated to enriching the lives of underserved populations across the State of Minnesota. Information was provided on their work with clients to ensure citizens become more independent and live as fulfilling a life as possible through the “Clinic@Home” digital system. This system is currently for Medicaid waivered participants in the community and enables coordination and access to the essential supports they need at home. Healthemed did a demonstration of the “Clinic@Home” digital system of health for in-person and virtual attendees. Questions were asked on the impact of the loss of ACP on this program; the bandwidth needs for running these services; collaboration with other community groups and organizations; if there had been a broadband needs assessment across counties in MN; and what data has been collected by Healthemed.

VII. Office of Broadband Development Overview + BEAD and Digital Opportunity Updates
Bree Maki, Executive Director, OBD and Diane Wells, Deputy Director, OBD provided updates on the office and programming. This included an update with Devin Bowdry, who is returning to DEED as the Director of Government Relations. Updates were also provided on Round 10 Border to Border, and briefly on Line Extension; OBD’s attendance at the State Broadband Leaders Network and progress on getting BEAD Volume 2 approved for Minnesota; and an update on the formation of a contractor list and NTIA’s reception of this proposal. Updates were also provided on the current status of the BEAD Challenge. OBD has been working closely also with the internal legal team to understand how BEAD processes will work, and working with other state agencies to understand administrative barriers and support broadband work across processes. Questions were asked about project processes and speed tests.
 
IX. Other Business, October 21st Meeting Plans, Wrap-up
Chair Bekele opened the floor for questions and comments for Task Force members and others attending. The announcement was made that the October and November meetings would be at DEED headquarters in St. Paul, and in-person attendance was encouraged as it would be time for subgroups to meet and work on recommendations.

The meeting was adjourned at 12: 34pm for virtual attendees and a tour of Gardonville Coop and demonstration by TelCom Construction on broadband construction equipment and safety practices were provided for in-person attendees. 
 
